










bring this request to the board. The Planning Board's responsibility in this case is to make their 

recommendation to City Council. Council is where any legal decision is made. 

Mr. Bennett recounted that Bellbrook citizens came out to City Council meetings when 

Highview Terrace and the Vineyards were proposed, and they were furious about these 

neighborhoods being built this close to town. He opined that the City cannot please everyone, 

and someone will end up being disappointed. 

Mark Raslich, 1904 Sugar Maple Place, stated that he uses the pathway several times a week. 

Since the old driveway was removed, he has cut through to Catalpa Way. It has been 

inconvenient to go around. 

James Cyphers, said that he has new information pertinent to the request to remove the 

path. He relayed that the board has asked him for an alternative to the path, but he opined 

that it is not his responsibility but that of an engineer. Mr. Cyphers asked why another 

easement that runs along the creek has been in existence since 1970. The Cyphers 

spoke with a worker from Greene County Sanitation who was on the property with an 

excavator to relocate a pipe 3 feet higher due to the amount of silt that has accumulated. Mr. 

Cyphers recounted that he asked the director of Greene County Sanitation contact the City of 

Bellbrook. He also asked about the plan that the City approved for Little Sugarcreek Road that 

includes a sidewalk. Mr. Green stated that he had not gotten a call from Greene County 

Sanitation yet. As for the Little Sugarcreek Road project, Mr. Green explained that the plan is 

many years in the future. 

Dave Elliot, 3662 River Birch Court, explained that when they were looking to buy a house 

access was an important consideration. He added that he is older but has no problem 

traversing the hill the path will be on. 

The Board asked about the kind of material to be used to create the path. Mr. Green explained 

that the Council had required only that it needs to be chip sealed. The Board also reiterated 

that the Comprehensive Plan is a critical part of any discussion concerning walkability. 

After the public was allowed an opportunity to speak Mr. Thompson closed the public hearing. 

Mr. Bennett made a motion to deny the request to amend Section 3 Phase 1 of the approved 

Highview Terrace Development Plan. The motion was seconded by Mr. Stangel. The Clerk 

called the roll. Mr. Bennett, yes; Mr. Stangel, yes; Mr. Thompson, yes. The motion was denied 

3-0.

• Prioritize Code Updates

Mr. Green outlined suggestions for Codes to be reviewed and possibly updated. He asked the 

Board to choose the order to proceed. 

The Board chose the following topics to begin: 

o Accessory Structure/Uses

o Lot Consolidation

o Triggers for subdivision regulations
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o Repeat Offenders (fines/punishments)

o Fee Analysis

o Sign Code

OPEN DISCUSSION 

Katherine Cyphers, asked which takes precedence when making decisions, the 

Comprehensive Plan or the Zoning Code. Mr. Green explained that the Zoning Code is the 

law. The Comprehensive Plan is a goal for the City. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Mr. Stangel moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM and was seconded by Mr. Bennett. 

Mitchell Thompson, Acting Chairman Date 

Pamela Timmons, Secretary Date 
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